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2813              17 February, 2012 

1. BENEFACTIONS 

The University acknowledges with thanks the following benefactions from: 

(a) Pastor E.A Adeboye, General Overseer, The Redeemed Christian Church of God, 1-5 

Redemption Way, Lagos, Nigeria 

Donation of the sum of Twenty Million Naira (N20,000,000.00) only for the renovation of Zoological 

Garden and acquisition of Elephants, Hippopotamus and other animals. 

(b) Senator (Dr) Ahmadu A. Alli, FSS, CON GCON, No 4, Columbia Close, Minister’s Hill, Maitama, 

P.O. Box 5565, Garki Post Office, Abuja 

Donation of the sum of One Million Naira (N1,000,000.00) only towards the rebuilding of his Alma-

Mater, University of Ibadan. 

(c) Chief Folake Solanke, SAN, CON, D.Lit, Alabukun Law Chamber, ANCE Building, Magazine 

Road, Jericho, Ibadan 

 Donation of the sum of One Hundred Thousand Naira (N100,000.00) only to the Faculty of Law 

towards the 7th International Chamber of Commerce (ICC) International Competition in France. 

(d) (i)  Mr. Samson Obafemi, No 1, Niteco Road, Opposite Unik Hotel, Minna, Niger State 

      Donation of the sum of Twenty Thousand Naira (N20,000.00) only for the production of 

      name plates for animals 

(ii)  Mr. Doja Benson, Mokola, Ibadan 

       Donation of three (3) banners for beautification 

             (Donations d(i-ii) were made to the Zoological Garden). 

(e) Petroleum Technology Development Fund (PTDF) 

Donation of Twenty-Six (26) copies of Petroleum Training Journal to the Department of Petroleum 

Engineering. 

(f) Mr. Ajibade Olubunmi, PAR (Information and Public Relations), Vice-Chancellor’s Office, on 

behalf of Ekiti State University, Ado-Ekiti 
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Donation of Two (2) copies each of “EKSU 2012 Wall Calendar and November 2011 EKSU NEWS" 

a publication of Ekiti State University to the University.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

2. HONOURS AND DISTINCTIONS 
 

(a) The University Librarian, Dr. B.A. Oladele has been elected as the Chairman of the Nigerian 
University Libraries Consortium (NULIB Consults Nig. Ltd). 

 
(b) Professor O.A. Moronkola of the Department of Human Kinetics and Health Education has been 

elected as the National President of the Nigerian School Health Association at the Association’s 
National Conference held at the Tai Solarin University of Education (TASUED), Ijebu-Ode from 25 to 
28 October, 2011.  

 
(c) Professor Ikechukwu A. Nwazuoke of the Department of Special Education has emerged as the 

President of the Sub-regional body of West and Central African Association of Special/Inclusive 
Education (WACAASIE) at the just concluded sub-regional summit on Inclusion Education held in 
Winneba, Ghana, from 6 to 10 February, 2012. 

 

(d) Dr. Olanike Adeyemo of the Department of Veterinary Public Health and Preventive Medicine has 
been selected for membership of the Global Young Academy (GYA), established by the Global 
Network of Science Academies (IAP).  
 

3. DE MONTFORT UNIVERSITY TO VISIT UNIVERSITY OF IBADAN 
A team from De Montfort University, Leicester, United Kingdom will be visiting the University of Ibadan 
between February 22 and 23, 2012 for the purpose of collaboration. 
Highlights of the visit include: 

1. Discussion on a Memorandum of Understanding between University of Ibadan and De 
Montfort University and possibly initiate new ones. 

2. Meeting with staff of Computer Science Department to discuss International PhD research 
opportunities 

3. Lectures to final year B.Sc. and M.Sc. Computer Science and Media Technology students 
4. Meeting other members of staff of the University with a view to explore possibilities of 

collaboration in Media Technology and Public Health 
5. Discussion on research proposals and Commonwealth Professional Fellowship 
6. Discussion on PhD proposals 

The Team consists of the following persons: 
1. Dr. Howell Istance (Computer Science) 
2. Dr. Ian Mann (Media Technology) 
3. Dr. Momodou Sallah (Health and Life Sciences) 

 
4. AMNESTY FOR JUNIOR MEMBERS OF STAFF WHO HAVE ACQUIRED ADDITIONAL 

QUALIFICATION WITHOUT FOLLOWING DUE PROCESS 

Following the recommendation of the Acting Registrar, Mr. V.A.A. Adegoroye, the Vice-
Chancellor Prof. I.F. Adewole on behalf of the Governing Council has approved that amnesty 
be granted to Sixty-One (61) members of the Non Academic Staff Union (NASU), who had 
acquired additional qualifications without following due process. The list has been forwarded to 
the UI Branch of NASU. 
 

5. COMMITTEE ON THE FIRE INCIDENT AT THE FACULTY OF ARTS ANNEX: 
CONTRIBUTION BY MEMBERS OF THE UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY 
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The Committee constituted by the Vice-Chancellor to investigate the fire incident at the Faculty 
of Arts Annex at its meeting held on Wednesday, 04 January, 2012 deliberated on modalities 
to be adopted towards ensuring the success of its assignment. 
The Committee discussed and agreed that members of the University Community be invited to 
kindly forward memorandum that would assist the Panel in its efforts to make robust 
recommendations and produce a blueprint on fire prevention and control in the University. 
Contributions by members of the University Community are to be forwarded to: Secretary, 
Panel to Investigate Fire Incident at the Faculty of Arts Annex, Office of the Deputy Vice-
Chancellor (Admin.) within 2 weeks from the date of this publication. 
 
 

6.  STANBIC IBTC: TEMPORARY CUSTOMERS’ DESK 

Following the approval of the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. I.F. Adewole, The Stanbic IBTC Pension Managers, 

one of the giant-stride-Pension Funds Administrators would temporarily open a Customers’ Desk for one 

week at the Bursary Department Room 20, from 20 – 24 February, 2012. This is to enable the 

company  address all issues of the staff (customers) pensions and to enable staff to make enquiries 

relating to pension and other financial matters majorly on underfunding and zero balance  statements. 

During this period, there will be an interactive session with anyone who requires personal attention. 

In this connection, the Vice- Chancellor is imploring all clients of Stanbic IBTC Pensions (PFA) to seize 

this opportunity to take their complaints to the venue of the customers’ desk. It is a session that will go a 

long way in ensuring that you have a smooth retirement. 

Meanwhile, the Register of Unitholders and Transfer Books of Stanbic IBTC Guaranteed Investment 

Fund (“The Fund”) has been closed from Wednesday, 15 February to Friday 17 February, 2012 (both 

dates inclusive) for the purpose of ascertaining the Unitholders that qualify for the proposed distribution 

of Units for the year ended 31 December, 2011. Distribution will be payable to all Unitholders registered 

in the books of The Fund as at the close of business on Tuesday, 13 February 2012.  

7. STAFF SCHOOL PARENTS/TEACHER’S ASSOCIATION: NEW EXECUTIVE MEMBERS 

The following parents were elected as Executive Members of the Association at its general meeting of 

07 February, 2012: 

 Dr. Abiodun Ayodele    - Chairman    

 Dr. L.A. Akinbile    - Vice Chairman    

 Evang. Jesse Adediji    - Secretary    

 Mrs. L.O. Ladokun    - Assistant Secretary   

 Mrs. Fadekemi Akinfe    - Treasurer    

 Mr. William O. Okunlola    - Financial Secretary   

 Mr. Dominic John    - P.R.O.     

 Mr. Olugbenga Awujoola   - Auditor     

 Dr. (Mrs.) Oyeduntan Adediran   - Ex Officio 

Automatic members:    

Mr. S. Ade Adetumo    -             Headteacher    

 Mrs. F.T. Asebu     -            Assistant Headteacher (Admin.)    

 Mrs. A.O. Ajani    - Assistant Headteacher (Acad.)   
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8. DRIVE WITH CARE 
All motorists are advised to drive with care. Always fasten your seat belts. Do not over speed. Observe 
all road signs and traffic rules as instructed and directed. Do not make or receive phone calls while 
driving. Motorcycle and bicycle riders should put on their crash helmets. Regular and Special Marshals 
are on 24 hours patrol within the Campus. 
 
 

9.  WORKS AND MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL  
     SERVICES 

Towards making provision of services and maintenance works more efficient and   prompt, the 
following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency. 

(i)        HELP DESK (Open during office hours only) 
02-8721021 

(ii) ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION WORKS  
08033872822 
08058150919 

(iii) HALLS OF RESIDENCE 
08033269713 
08033941362 

(iv) ELECTRICITY 
08037464435; 08037706090 
08056714554; 08054351062 

(v) WATER SUPPLY 
08023262623 
08055306932 

(vi) GENERAL ENVIRONMENT 
08052232036; 08030633065 
08030446799 

(vii) DIRECTOR OF WORKS 
08055257130 

10.       UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MEDICAL SERVICES: EMERGENCY   
      TELEPHONE LINES 

This is to inform members of the University Community that they could contact the University 
Health Service for medical services on emergency, through the under listed telephone lines: 

  1. Medical Records Office  - 02-2910084 
  2. Duty Sisters’ Office  - 02-2910088 
  3 Medical Social Worker  - 02-2910086 
      11.       COMPLAINTS LINES 

The following Telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of complaints 
on happenings within the University: 

 08131009257 or 08154238755 

 complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng   
      12.      CENTRE FOR SOCIAL ORIENTATION (ANTI-CULTISM)  

    HOTLINES 
08074767564, 08030659292, 08032117874, 08023415745 
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